

## ASWU Meeting 9.10.14

- I. Call to order: Ian 5:01 pm
- II. Mission Statement: Danny
- III. Approve the minutes: Approved!
- IV. Introduce Guests
  - a. Brendan (likes the idea of this), Aliya, Caleb, Maggie, Joel, Sam (speaking for symposium), Dana, Niko, Sarah, Ellie, Jonathan, Naomi, Jess, Benjamin, Alma, William, Brad Pointer, Kaitlyn, Jeff (on finance committee), Katie (interested in leadership), Megan (interested in being a zone rep), Devon (interested in being a zone rep), Summer, Naji (talking about his club), Connor, Abby, Kaley (rep for the swing and ballroom dance club), Sammy, Michelle, Phillip, Bryce.
- V. Recognition
  - a. Ian: We want to throw out some shout outs for people if you saw someone do something great, give them a shout out.
  - b. Eli: It's not just always coming from us, we should all be affirming each other. We will give affirmations as well but we encourage group affirmation.
  - c. Haley: Shout out to Jacob and Raleigh for block party and bingo!
  - d. Ashton: Shout out to the other Ashton! She did a great job last night at senior night.
  - e. Raleigh: Shout out for off campus BBQ and StewVille Mystery Mix.
  - f. Jerrica: Shout out to Rigel and Danny for their participation in the block party.
  - g. Niko: Shout out to Jacob and Brad for a sweet outdoor rec climbing trip.
  - h. Ian: Thanks so much to all of you and your great work!
- VI. Club Update: Whitworth Swing and Ballroom Dance Club
  - a. Kaley: Coming up this weekend we have the first dance of the school year, hoping to bring in a lot of freshmen and guys! Dress code is whatever you want to wear and can dance in. We are going to hand out glow sticks. Jamie Edwards coming in once a month to do a ballroom lesson, as well as the swing dancing so we want to encompass both sides. We're bringing in (a teacher) on November 22, he teaches in Seattle with swing dancing. The 25<sup>th</sup> of September we are hosting a prime time in BJ hoping to get more involved with prime times this year.
    - i. Graham: This weekend is your first dance, which day?
    - ii. Saturday at 8pm is the lesson, we start dancing at 9 in Graves Gym.

- b. Sammy: As far as prime times, we would teach people how to dance and then have a dance. Our ongoing goal is to increase attendance, this is one of those things that doesn't work very well if not a lot of people show up so we would like to reach out this year and collaborate with other clubs, especially the international club. We would also like to partner up with Jubilation a little more this year to do combined events. Reaching out into the community as well. We had an exchange years ago, which was great, but we haven't had funds for the lindy hop like last year so we would like to work with the Spokane dance community to build up more events like that.

VII. Speaker:

- a. Symposium – Sam Director **(20 min)**
- b. Sarah: We are here with student symposium (Sarah, Sam, Niko, Eli). There are lots of great clubs and organizations at Whitworth and we want to contribute to the Mind part of the school's mission statement (Mind and Heart). Our model is a glorified version of a TED talk, but we aren't associated with them. We host a 5 part lecture series. We invite students who have done relevant research to do a presentation in RTT to mimic a speakers and artists format, giving them a chance to experience giving a lecture. It involves independent scholarly research. We like there to be argumentation, so there will usually be an objector to present a counter point to start a debate. Eligible for Core 150 extra credit, and possible for more classes as well. Our first year was a success- topics varied from agricultural policy, feminist theories, etc. We like there to be a wide range. Statistics- 193 people attended last year, it's open for all of campus. 38.6 average attendance each lecture. Wide variety of majors attended. We've received many positive comments from tenured professors and Beck himself regarding our club.
- c. Sam: One of our main goals is to promote intellectual virtue on campus. A virtue is an excellent trait of character, something we want. Something excellent. Intellectual virtue has "intellectual" before it. Traits that get us closer to the truth and help us conduct our inquiry. Symposium cultivates: Intellectual passion. Something that you're deeply interested in. The fact that we're passionate about it means that we want other people to know about it and we want to share about it. Symposium gives us that platform.
- d. Symposium also cultivates intellectual courage- it's important that we have the courage to stand up for what we believe in. If you give a symposium lecture presenting your viewpoint, it takes courage to stand up in front of people and present your information to people who

might not share your views. It also cultivates intellectual curiosity. Veronica Fetzer- after our lecture one day last year, she approaches me with precise questions about the content of the lecture, and she genuinely cared. Because of symposium, someone's passion cultivated in someone else and made them want to pursue their curiosity.

- e. We would like to get our attendance up to about 50 people per lecture, which we see as feasible. Our final goal is for the future- to have the longevity to last as long as Whitworth lasts. We're making sure we have young leadership to carry the torch after we graduate. We have a junior, Bryce, learning what we do to carry it on next year.
- f. Niko: Start small, dream big. This is one motto I use throughout things that I've done and it also applies here. Going through concrete ideas for the future, we are just inviting you to think about the ways in which Whitworth can promote these types of ideas. The first thing- professor/student engagement. Dine with a mind idea, building it into something that's bigger. Faculty panel on religious doubt, lunches hosted by professors.
- g. Engagement with community: discussion groups at local high schools, middle schools. We haven't pursued this yet but hopefully as we have more people involved we would like to encourage you to do this. Inviting students from other universities to present- this is a long term idea, but it would be a cool way to engage with GU, EWU, etc. And creating an intellectual culture across campus. Idea: Student panels on relevant, difficult topics- To have students speak and talk about what we are going through, regarding religion, sustainability, etc.
- h. Library hours: We won't be able to change them overnight, but I think that thinking about the social policies that we have on campus that we might be able to change through a petition process, etc (24 hour library). Another idea- spontaneous intellectual discussion.
- i. Eli: One simple way that ASWU can help is newsletters. That's one of the main ways to get information out to people. September 24 is the first lecture, Andrew Wheeler. It will be interesting and up to date issue about dealing with conflict and war theory in the Middle East and applying it to ISIS. Sam also pointed out- how is symposium going to last through the ages. Looking at mission alignment between symposium and ASWU. We might look into becoming a part of ASWU as a club in the future, etc. Another way is helping us fund this. This is something that changes conversations on campus- this is money well spent. Down the road if you could help the intellectual conversation continue through funding, that would be great.

- i. Raleigh: What time is the first symposium? (7-8 pm in the RTT)
- ii. Jordan: Do you pay your speakers?
  - 1. Sam: I thought we might be able to offer a scholarship but no we don't, we don't have the money.
- iii. Megan: What are some ways that you'll increase your attendance?
  - 1. Niko: Sam was doing a lot of this by himself last year, but we have split up the responsibilities this year so we can focus on one particular area. Also talking to ASWU. We've had scheduling issues for the fall lectures, but as soon as we know we are going to be putting out a calendar around campus. Emails as well.
  - 2. Sam: We've had great faculty support as well. Sponsoring it in their classes, using lectures as extra credit, etc. There's momentum.
  - 3. Sarah: We're also trying to get roaming prime times.
- iv. Samantha: For the lunches hosted by professors, you should talk to Dale Soden. He's starting Wednesday Wisdom and he wants to promote that.
- v. [unknown]: How many speakers do you have already and how do you plan to fill the spots?
- vi. Sarah: We have an application process if you want to be a presenter. We will have advertisements for app deadlines and details, we have a facebook page, emails, etc.
- vii. Bre: How do you see an action piece after the conversations moving forward?
  - 1. Niko: The nature of some of this is a little bit intellectual so the action piece would be kind of removed. I think our focus is on the mind piece but I see a lot of action oriented clubs on campus. We're focused on intellectual virtues.
  - 2. Sam: It's a continual process. An action step is more internal and "how do I think about this next, where do I go with my ideas?"
- viii. Dayna: I think you should charter, that would give you access to funds, all campus emails, etc. You've expanded; it makes a lot of sense for you guys to charter.
- ix. Sam: We were initially a part of the philosophy department but were not really a philosophy group. But that's a great idea.

#### VIII. Reports & Vibes (15 min)

- a. Jacob: Thanks to everyone who came to the Block Party. The booty club announcement-deadline has been extended to next Wednesday. We're getting lots of orders, booty club

signups will happen again that day as well. Talked to the basketball coaches- midnight madness date, Saturday November 8<sup>th</sup>.

- b. Ashton: Pass
- c. Rigel: Pass
- d. Aly: Thanks to everyone who came to the StewVille mystery mix! We also have people interested in being reps if we re-zone. We've planned All Tied Up for September 19<sup>th</sup>.
- e. Kelsey: I scheduled dorm pictures next Thursday from 3-5pm, but I was thinking of moving it to 6pm, does that sound good? I don't want to miss the athletes. That also might be in the middle of dinner.
  - i. Ian: With the nature of what you're doing you'll miss some people, but you'll just have to pick a time that's best.
  - ii. Kelsey: We also only have 10 minutes per dorm. I want people to get really into it; it's your one chance to be in the yearbook.
  - iii. Eli: Are you doing an off campus picture? (no)
  - iv. Ashton: I would make a suggestion of keeping it at 3. (ok)
- f. Bre: Ballard and BJ have taken the third and fourth All Tied Up.
- g. Skyler: All tied up on the 26<sup>th</sup>!
- h. Erika: Been getting a lot of requests for more lockers for off campus students. Off campus BBQ was great!
- i. Graham: Echoing what Erika said.
- j. Danny: Whitworth.fm. Really exciting- we had about 30 people for our first class yesterday. It's a new group of people. We got our on air lights fixed! Provided music for off campus BBQ and block party, will be doing music for Community Building Day. We will be doing a requisition soon as well.
- k. Alicen: All Tied Up on September 20. We have a brand new grand piano and a new kitchen in Warren! Root beer floats on the first Monday of every month- new tradition.
- l. Jordan: Pass
- m. Samantha: I need help setting up the 9/11 set up tonight. Also Dale Soden's Wednesday Wisdom- 12:00 pm- 12:40pm in the crows nest, a professor talks about something they're passionate about. He's not paying for people's lunches but they're looking into it. Every Wednesday.

- n. Ashton: O'Doherty's night went really well. Students should still tip. Didn't get many tips last night so tell all your friends to tip!
- o. Lauren: CBS went well!
- p. Raleigh: Tickets for Gloriana, Chiefs game and Ben Carlson, unplugged emails will be coming out. Mugs will not be the same- there will still be free coffee, tell everyone to come. Any talent is welcome. Homecoming is coming up- let me know if you're interested in helping!
- q. Katie: Had a meeting on Wednesday. It's not too late if you want to join the Whitworthian and write for us especially if you want to do sports.
- r. Haley: Pass
- s. Jenna: I've had people complain about the toilet paper we use on campus.
- t. Laurel: Comedian went well last week! This Saturday I have an outdoor movie, Maleficent. Game show coming on the 19 and Noah Gundersen on the 3<sup>rd</sup>.
- u. Jerrica: We are hopefully doing all tied up on the 27<sup>th</sup>, good feedback on CBS. Complaints about textbook prices but maybe asking professors if we really need the textbooks and online codes. Cutting down on some textbooks.
- v. Matt: Had our first Kipos meeting on Sunday, currently hiring a sustainability project manager. Will have it hired by the end of this weekend some time. Had requests from students to put the meeting times in the newsletters- 6pm on Sundays in the crows nest. Garden work days 11am-2pm on Saturdays. Kipos garden is on Google maps! Upcoming event- harvest festival on the 21<sup>st</sup> from 1-4pm.
- w. Jacob S: This weekend stand up paddle boarding and kayak rolling session. Kayak on Sunday from 3-6pm in the swimming pool. Next Thursday- climbing movie night at 7pm. Also giving away signed posters from Paul Robinson in the Eric Johnson auditorium. That Friday we will have a climbing trip to Post Falls. Saturday following that we have the hike of the month and mountain biking at Silver Mountain in Idaho. Wilderness first aid course- weekend of the 28<sup>th</sup>. Cost is \$185 through Peak 7. You can sign up for any of these events right now.
- x. Ali: Pass

IX. **FVP (25 min)**

- a. Finance Committee Recommendations

- i. Kevin: We had 5 requisitions. We passed some speakers for Warren Hall out of Capital. Failed the requisition from the catholic fellowship club. Passed some portable speakers and a dance floor for the Swing and Ballroom dance club. The 5<sup>th</sup> requisition is for Jordan.

b. Requisition – Intramurals

Jordan: 2 iPads for the Intramural program and 2 cases for them, and an app that allows us to keep stats. One will be used for basketball, and the other will be for outdoor sports. The main reason is to make it easier on our refs. Basketball gets very competitive. There's also going to be a foul-out policy we are introducing, giving players incentives to not foul (right now there isn't one). We're hoping to cut down on fouling. There are added benefits- getting a 4<sup>th</sup> ref from budget to do stats. Many possibilities with that. Just put in an order for 72 Whitworth intramural basketball reversible jerseys, every player would be required to wear one. We'd have the numbers in the iPads keeping players on their own teams. There are 3 models of the ipads: ipad air, ipad, and then ipad mini. I got the middle version with the bigger screen. For outdoors- I added it trying to do a push on social media for intramurals. Last year we had a problem with scores getting updated and uploaded so this will hopefully fix that. Giving the refs a little more responsibility as well. The drone could come into play here as well.

1. Sam: A ref who is running on the court would carry the ipad?
2. No there would be a ref only specifically taking stats off the court.
- ii. Ashton: Would you be opposed to only buying one for indoors to see how well it works, and if it goes well then getting the other one?
- iii. Jordan: I think getting both now gives us a chance to move forward with the year with a big push, it might be too late in the outdoor season if we wait to see how it works.
- iv. Megan: Why did you choose the cases you're asking for? And will you have a system for responsibility for the iPad for security?
- v. Jordan: The cases are on sale licensed by Apple. iPad cases are not cheap, these have a case on the back and the front. What Apple recommends. You can't find much cheaper options and because this is out of capital, they need to last 5 years so they need to be quality. I have 2 people hired to be statisticians for basketball so I know

who will have them. I can work with the UREC staff to make sure people write it down when checking them out.

- vi. Raleigh: If one should break or be stolen/lost, do you have a plan?
- vii. Jordan: I'm not sure
  - 1. Kevin: We're assuming they will last 5 years.
  - 2. Jordan: There could also be a discussion about insurance
- viii. Raleigh: Is there a method of getting student feedback to see if its actually used, tracking the players, etc?
- ix. Jordan: I've put this idea in front of a lot of people who have played basketball and know how it goes. Everyone has been supportive; in terms of checking it out I'll be the first person to see how it goes.
- x. Jacob: You mentioned jerseys, how many was that and does every team get their own set or is it rotating?
- xi. Jordan: We'd order 3 sets of 24. It's not enough to cover everyone that's playing; the idea is that everyone won't buy them. You can put duct tape on the back of a shirt, so there are other ways around buying them.
- xii. Jacob: Have you researched other tablets or the ref's personal phones?
- xiii. Jordan: On the phones it's not a big enough screen to do two teams and I don't want to hire another ref to do more manpower.
- xiv. Jenna: Is there another effective way to keep stats on paper, etc?
- xv. Jordan: What I like about the iPads is that they're paperless, but also the information can be exported on the IM leagues website so everyone can access it there right afterwards.
- xvi. Haley: You mentioned putting a limit on fouls, what's the number?
- xvii. Jordan: We will start with 4 and see how it goes. Hopefully that will be a good balance. (step out)
- xviii. Kevin: Finance committee passed this requisition with the recommendation of passing it for the full amount. Found iPads to be a useful expense. Coming out of capital [reads amount currently in capital] and we're on track with our estimate of student enrollment.



- xix. Eli: I see a fundamental need for some type of foul process for basketball but I see very little need for an outdoor version. The suggestion of only buying one for the indoor season makes sense to me- they could use it for outdoor first, etc.
  - xx. Kevin: He said that they could be using 2 simultaneously.
  - xxi. Eli: I'm not sold that it's necessary.
  - xxii. Lauren: It might not work outside if it requires wifi. I also don't think it'll cost \$4 for each version of the app.
  - xxiii. [unknown] He has the total price of both apps listed.
  - xxiv. Samantha: For Omache it's not for wifi use, he's using it to update scores. Last year Tyler had a problem with refs getting the scores to him. We grilled him in finance committee so he did a really detailed job.
  - xxv. Jacob: He said he didn't look into anything other than iPads and I don't see why an iPad mini wouldn't work. Looking into other versions.
  - xxvi. Sam: An iPad is a top of the line device that can be used for many different things, maybe looking into a cheaper tablet?
  - xxvii. Eli: It has to last 5 years though so it needs to be quality.
  - xxviii. Danny: Using an apple product to be compatible with iOS. He also said the big screen was necessary.
  - xxix. Jacob: I think there's a lot to be said for efficiency. I see the software plus the iPads opens the doors for it to expand in a good way.
  - xxx. Bre: Aren't there sometimes 2 basketball games going on at the same time? (yes)
  - xxxi. Megan: A lot of students do intramurals so it's benefitting a lot more people than just him, it eases the whole process.
  - xxxii. Jerrica: I agreed with maybe not the outdoor, maybe look into other apps to use in addition to that. To expand so it's not just used for basketball scoring. (it will be used for more).
  - xxxiii. Jacob: It might be too late in the year to learn a new program.
  - xxxiv. Lauren: Motion to pass the requisition
  - xxxv. Jenna: Second
  - xxxvi. Requisition passed!
- c. Kevin: Format for a requisition.

- d. Ian: All the computers in the coordinator offices were dinosaurs, so they needed some updates. For the phones in the offices as well- these were necessary updates that we had to spend money on.
- e. Kevin: Total is \$1,355 is the total for this, this is something we have to do. Will come out of unallocated.
- f. Lauren: Motion to pass the requisition
- g. Second
- h. Requisition passed!

**i. Club Charter – American Chemical Society**

- i. Connor: We have 5 main goals for ACS club- we care about the broad diversity of the science majors and those interested in science. One big problem in the science community is that the pre-med club isn't broad enough to encompass what we would like to see. This club creates an opportunity for science majors to come together in something not based on pre-med or a pre-med career focus. Hope to create a good relationship with the faculty, decorating, bringing in speakers, and providing a community with upper classmen mentoring younger students. A lot of the professors are friendly! We're also hoping to get Whitworth ACS certified.
- ii. Naji: ACS is a national organization. The school is trying to get certified now, so this would maybe help the school take that next step. We'd be working with faculty and the chemistry department; taking over the chem nights is our main goal. Working on fostering student-to-student relationships.
- iii. Raleigh: Do you have more leadership besides you two? (yes, on screen) And how many people do you have interested in this already?
- iv. Naji: The junior class has a lot of interest, probably could name 20 right now. I'm in relation with younger students as well already.
- v. Connor: As an under classmen I was looking for an opportunity like this, knowing there's something other than pre-med would've been great. Looking at the club fair and seeing we didn't have a club like this already in the science department- it could be really beneficial.
- vi. We have an officer mainly focused on biology, the fact that we've named this ACS is helping Whitworth get certified. Having a broad science would be great but we also are chemistry oriented so people in science majors have the opportunity for this.

- vii. Matt: I would advise that you choose either just chemistry or more of a broad science.
- viii. Naji: If we go with ACS specifically we would get chartered by the organization so having that would be nice. Endorsing students through the organization can help with research opportunities.
- ix. Matt: I'm just confused on what you'd offer to the non chemistry majors.
- x. Connor: A lot of people double major or minor. A lot of people need to take chemistry classes and classes in lots of different science disciplines. Having this club and getting people together in a community of science majors. Chemistry as a field is also very broad.
- xi. Aly: Would you consider adding a tagline of "Whitworth chapter for science majors"?
- xii. Naji: Yes that's our goal. We'd have our big events hopefully in Robinson, opens the door for all science majors.
- xiii. Aly: How soon would you be able to hold an event?
- xiv. Naji: As soon as possible. Decorating Robinson will for sure happen.
- xv. Aly: Will there be something in this first month?
- xvi. Naji: If you want us to we can make it happen
- xvii. Ashton: Suggestion for giving it a fun name and saying it's ACS certified.
- xviii. Brendan: I know a bunch of freshmen in biology or chemistry and it's really hard, were you thinking of offering tutoring and mentoring?
- xix. Connor: Yes that's one of our big points. Giving freshmen someone older to talk to, a community that's excited about helping each other.
- xx. Rachel: Who's your club advisor?
- xxi. We're waiting for the chemistry dept to speak with two options before they choose to be our mentor. (step out)
- xxii. Kevin: Are there any major concerns?
- xxiii. Eli: They have to have an advisor before we charter them.
- xxiv. Dayna: You could say if they have an advisor by a certain date then we would charter them
- xxv. Jacob: What does the ACS certification give as a benefit?

- xxvi. Eric: It adds validity to their club, and helps them add value to their experience to bring in speakers and to add value to the work they do here.
- xxvii. Lauren: Motion to pass the charter with the stipulation they get an advisor by next Wednesday. (Second.)
- xxviii. Passed with the stipulation.

X. **EVP (7 min)**

- a. SEC
- b. Eli: Sending out a time line. More of a necessity than an option. On September 19 apps would close, 20-22 is main campaigning, primaries 23, general elections would be the 25.
- c. Motion to approve, second, approved.
- d. Announcements
- e. Eli: Guests if you want to be on the meal list you have to email me by noon on Wednesday. We need 3 ASWU members to serve on the SEC. Also we need students at large to sign up unless you're running. Sign ups on my door. Newsletters due tomorrow. Community Building Day next Tuesday, coordinators execs and media with us and senators with leadership team. Off campus with us. One on one schedules- everyone send me your schedules. Time cards need to be turned in on Friday.

XI. **President (15 min)**

- a. **Next week we won't have a regular meeting because of our survey.**
- b. Committees
  - i. Dept chairs: Katie, Aly, Jerrica, Jacob S, Laurel
  - ii. GCATS- no one
  - iii. COVAC- Lauren and Graham
  - iv. TLAC Ali and Alicen
  - v. Library info- Danny and Jenna
  - vi. Student life Ian and Eli
  - vii. Finance Jordan and Alicen
  - viii. Facilities Rigel Skyler and Bre
  - ix. Academic affairs- no one
  - x. Finance admin Kevin, one more spot
  - xi. Institutional advancement
  - xii. Buildings and grounds Raleigh Haley

- xiii. Endowment no one
- xiv. Ashton: Can I take my name of speakers and artists because I'm already on 2 committees? (yes)
- xv. Ian: By this Friday ill give this info to the committee coordinator/chairs. They will email you.

c. Proposed Constitutional Changes

- i. We met Sunday night to go over changes for best practices in ASWU. Main change- article 5. Representation. Housing districts in point A doesn't make sense right now.
- ii. Zones: change in the sentence. Every budget committee we will look at this to see if remodels have taken place or other changes. Grouping StewVille as one community.
  - 1. Eli: Suggestion for not including the Village because it has the potential to become outdated.
  - 2. Danny: But it's relevant now.
- iii. Jerrica: Could you say senators will represent multiple dorms when necessary?
- iv. Ashton: The best thing to do here is to specify what the zones are.
- v. William: If we were to take out the village would we be underrepresented at that point.
- vi. Ian: Right now we have a senator for each community. Thinking of rezoning- Arend/Boppell, BJ/ StewVille, East Duvall is the same and Warren would be the same.
- vii. Ian: Would change the off campus rep to be voted-in in the fall and not in the spring.
- viii. Dayna: At budget committee, determine where the areas are that need additional representation. Do this during budget committee to make sure the money is there.
- ix. Eli: Could we make the changes in the by laws?
- x. Dayna: Keep it so that its determined during budget committee and be more specific in the by laws.
- xi. Aly: For the StewVille part you could say as long as both dorms are standing.
- xii. Eli: It makes more sense to me to put it in the by laws.
- xiii. Ian: Get rid of the sentence that says StewVille will be grouped together in the constitution and moving it into the by laws? (vote- yes).
- xiv. Added in a point about changes of housing.

- xv. Got rid of certain sentences- making everything consistent. Getting voted in on the year that they serve. Reps will be voted in within 30 days of commencement in fall semester.
- xvi. Consistency changes.
- xvii. Ian: Has to go to a student wide vote after it's been approved here.
- xviii. Erika: Upset that the Theme House rep is being taken out.
- xix. Eli: A theme house person could run for off campus leadership because they'll be grouped with off campus.
- xx. Jacob: Number of people in theme houses?
- xxi. Eli: 84.
- xxii. Motion to approve, second, approved!
- xxiii. Ian: I will have this information typed up for tomorrow and will send it out. A lot of this will have to go out pretty quick and will be on the ballot for next Wednesday.
- xxiv. Eli: Say it's about getting more people at the table that we're not representing.
- xxv. Jerrica: In terms of our newsletters for tomorrow, what do we do?
- xxvi. Ian: It might not be ready, but I can send you information to post.

XII. Jordan Dale – Sand Volleyball Court (10 min)

- a. Jordan: These are places I've seen around campus for potential spots for the volleyball court. I'll send the slides and would love feedback. Potential areas: Duvall, Stewart, East, BJ, Westminster, UREC, Hawthorne.
- b. Jacob: The UREC one is usually always in the shade.
- c. Jerrica: Some sort of pad to go over the court. Also cementing the pole so they can be stored and not rust, etc.
- d. Jordan; Won't scar the landscape of the campus.
- e. Aly: Stewart is more central than BJ.
- f. Jordan: Would the volleyball court disrupt that area?
- g. Aly: I've seen lots of activities but the courts shouldn't get in the way
- h. Bre: Activity-wise I would vote for BJ.
- i. Raleigh: I would stand against a plan that would remove any trees. Hawthorne would be good.
- j. Ashton: Something you need to put with each of these is what the cost would be.

- k. Jordan: If you could take this and ask around and give me ideas about what you think, etc. I can take those ideas to facilities.
  - l. Jenna: I think putting it by a dorm is random and I like the idea of putting it by Westminster.
  - m. Guest: Agree with the UREC spot. Duvall uses hat area in front of the dorm for Frisbee.
- XIII. For the good of the order.
- a. Ashton S: make sure you're mindful of diverse sexual orientations in the all tied up events.
- XIV. Adjourn 7:08 pm.